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POLICY FOR ADMISSION BODIES, SCHEDULED AND DESIGNATING BODIES AND BULK TRANSFERS
BRIEF SUMMARY OF REPORT
1 This report sets out the proposed policy statement of the Suffolk Pension Fund for the treatment of admission bodies, scheduled and designating bodies within the Fund and the arrangements for bulk transfers to and from the Fund.
2 The statement reflects the existing policies of the Fund on these matters, but brings them together in a formal policy statement which can be used by officers and third parties as a reference document setting out the Fund’s policies on the treatment of various categories of scheme employer. The policy statement is intended to complement the approach to funding that is contained in the Fund’s Funding Strategy Statement.

3 It is anticipated that the policy statement will be reviewed on a regular basis to reflect any changes in the regulations or other Government guidance governing the administration of the local government pension scheme.
Action Recommended

	The Committee is recommended:

a) To approve the policy for admission bodies, scheduled and designating bodies and bulk transfers set out at Appendix 1.
b) To agree to review the policy as required, and in any event after each triennial actuarial valuation.


Reason For Recommendation
4 The report sets out matters relevant to the Committee’s responsibilities. 

Alternative Options

5 No other options are presented for the Committee’s consideration. 

	Sources of further information

None 


MAIN BODY OF REPORT
Policy Statement for Admission Bodies, Scheduled and Designating Bodies and Bulk Transfers
6 The attached policy statement (Appendix 1) has been prepared in consultation with the Fund’s actuary, Hymans Robertson LLP. 
7 It represents a formal statement of the Fund’s policies relating to:
· the acceptance, ongoing treatment and cessation of admission bodies, 
· the treatment of academies and designating bodies; and 

· arrangements for agreeing and calculating transfer values or service credits in respect of the “bulk” transfer of active scheme members out of or into the Fund.     

8 In order to take a considered, consistent approach to the admission of new employers into the Fund and the payment or receipt of bulk transfers, a comprehensive policy statement is a way to both encapsulate the Fund’s approach and lay out practical guidance to assist the Committee with its decision making and the Council officers with responsibility for administering the process.  

9 The policy has been drafted in a manner that should be detailed enough to address the various possible scenarios where admission bodies, academies and designating bodies join the Fund, or where bulk transfers are contemplated, and set out the criteria that are necessary to minimise or mitigate risks to the Fund arising from these arrangements.

10 It is anticipated that the policy statement will be reviewed in the event of any changes in the regulations governing the administration of the local government pension scheme and in any event following each actuarial valuation of the Fund. 

